
Pay and Display Car Parks 

Most of the Council’s other car parks operate pay and display parking where 
the payment method is by coins. Customers must estimate and pre-purchase 
the parking time required. Always ensure your ticket is clearly on display in 
the front of the vehicle for inspection by the Civil Enforcement Officers. If you 
fail to pay or if you overstay your paid parking time you may incur a penalty 
charge notice   

The surface level car parks do not provide parking for caravans or motor-
homes and HGV parking is not permitted at any time in all of the Council’s car 
parks. There are height restrictions in some car parks. 

A pay by mobile phone payment facility is available in all of the Council’s pay 
and display car parks. This is not run by the Council but by an external 
company who will charge you for their services. The service is easy to use 
and provides an alternative payment method for those occasions when you 
park without change. Customers will need to register with the Council’s 
service provider Pay by Phone by calling 01635 730730 to register a payment 
card. Customers buying parking time by mobile phone can receive (for an 
extra 10p) a text message sent to their registered mobile phone when they 
have ten minutes left before their parking time expires. There is a 7p service 
charge per transaction for the use of the mobile phone payment facility. 

In the Goldwell Park car park, the two payment options are payment by 
mobile phone or purchase a ticket from the Northcroft Leisure Centre 
reception. 

Blue Badge holders may park free of charge and without time limit in all of 
the Council’s pay and display car parks 

 


